
May 31, 2021 (Memorial Day) 
 
Dear Supervisors: 
 
There is yet another meeting scheduled on June 2 to discuss cannabis expansion. So, it appears you can still save the 
county and your reputations by deciding to protect Mendocino County and not sell us out to big ag. The environmental 
situation becomes more dire every day and expansion of cannabis may push our rivers, streams and springs to a point of no 
return. Water (clean, potable water) is more precious than cannabis, gold, or imagined tax dollars.  
 
Our water is currently being syphoned, choked and poisoned. The Eel River fish count is proof, the dry wells are proof, our 
dying trees are proof. Drive to your favorite swimming hole and try to find enough water to dip a toe. Don’t let your kids drink 
the water with the poisonous algae. Please stop fiddling with imagined statistics and empty promises while your county 
burns. 
 
The 18 millions dollars from the state should be used to produce an environmental study and provide real science for 
moving forward. Test our wells for quantity and quality of water. Then, write a new ordinance, hire and train more planners 
and enforcement personnel. Pay them enough to keep them here. Find out why Sonoma and Humboldt Counties are eating 
our lunch when it comes to protecting themselves. 
 
Hopefully, 
Sandra Mullen 

 


